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Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

Response to Proposed Changes to Wireless Telecommunications Facilities 
ubject: Ordinance Amendment 

On May 17, 2011, the City Council reviewed a proposed ordinance for 
adoption of new wireless telecommunications regulations. Several significant 
issues were raised by AT & T representatives, including the request to delete 
a number of major points in the proposed ordinance. The hearing was 
continued for one week, to May 24, 2011 in order to provide staff the 
opportunity to address these issues. Listed below are the specific points 
raised at the May 17, 2011 City Council meeting, and staffs response to the 
issues. In addition, staff met with representatives from the wireless industry 
(specifically AT & T representatives) on May 23, 2011, and offers the 
following update for the City Council's consideration: 

1) Proposed deletion of Section 21.56.050.C (Five-year build-out plan): 
Deletion of this section would relieve applicants of the requirement to 
submit a five-year build-out plan for each wireless site or co-location site. 
It should be clarified that the five-year build-out plan would apply only to a 
single wireless site, not to a carrier's strategic plan for sites Citywide, as 
was suggested by the wireless carriers on May 17. 

While deletion of this requirement initially may seem advantageous to the 
carriers, it actually would be to their detriment, as it strikes at the heart of 
the concept of the "Master Conditional Use Permit" (CUP) that is the core 
of this ordinance. With a Master CUP and five-year plan in place at a site, 
any subsequent changes to the site that are in conformity with the 
approved five-year plan could subsequently be approved administratively, 
at a greatly reduced cost to the carrier in fees, time and effort. Additionally, 
the upfront disclosure of project and site scope that would be provided by 
a five-year plan would obviate the need for a CUP hearing for each project 
at a given site. While certain carriers may object that it is impossible to 
predict their needs for a particular site over five years, the goal is for the 
carriers to provide a general scope and scale for the configuration of a 
wireless site over five years; the five-year plan need not be precisely 
accurate to the last detail. Staff does not recommend deletion of this 
section. Based on our meeting with A T  & T representatives on May 
23, 2044, they are n o  longer pursing delefion o f  this requirement. 








